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Honiton Town Council

Minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held at The Beehive, Dowell Street, Honiton on Tuesday 15th of September 2015 at 7.00pm.
Members present

St Michael’s Ward



St Paul’s Ward

Cllr Ashley Alder



Cllr Roy Coombs (Chairperson)

Cllr Ken Hopkins




Cllr John Taylor





In Attendance
1 Member of the public
Deputy Town Clerk

15/104
To accept apologies for absence
Cllr Howard (P); Cllr Kolek (P); Cllr McNally (P); Cllr Wadsworth (P)
15/105
 To receive declarations of interest in items on the agenda and receipt of requests for new DPI dispensations on the agenda
Cllr Hopkins – Gittisham Footpath 2 – Cllr is resident of Gittisham Parish – personal

15/106
To confirm the minutes of the Planning Committee meeting held on 1st September 2015  
The minutes of the meeting had been circulated in advance and were agreed and signed as a correct record. 
The Chairman advised that the member of the public wished to speak on Agenda item 5 (Correspondence (item 5) and Late Correspondence (item a) with regard to application 15/0895/MFUL – Lilac Haven, Jerrard Close, Honiton.  It was agreed to bring this item forward for consideration.
The Chairman declared the meeting out of session

The member of the public, who is also the applicant, addressed the meeting and outlined the reasons for requesting that the Town Council reconsider its objection to the amended application.  Cllr Coombs noted that he had spoken to the applicant on two previous occasions.  Members of the Committee put questions to the applicant.

The Chairman declared the meeting back in session

The Deputy Town Clerk read the email from East Devon District Council (Late Correspondence item a).  Following clarification of all the information now available to the Committee, it was agreed to withdraw the previous objection and to support the application.
The Chairman thanked the applicant for attending and the applicant left the meeting.

It was also agreed to take up the matter of the apparent conflict in advice and information given by EDDC to the applicant and to the Town Council regarding the removal of the proposed pedestrian link from the plans.  The Town Council also has concerns regarding the possible conflict of interest arising from EDDC’s ownership of the land which would have formed part of the pedestrian link had this been retained.
15/107
To consider the following applications, based on the information available:

The following applications were considered, based on the information available.  Participation of those Councillors who are also Members of the District Council in both the debate and subsequent vote is on the basis that the views expressed are preliminary views taking account of the information presently made available to the Town Council. The District Councillors reserve their final views on the application until they are in full possession of all the relevant arguments for and against. 

Signed Chairperson







6th October 2015 

	15/2022/FUL
It was noted that the majority of Honiton Town Councillors are likely to be patients of the Honiton Surgery.
The Town Council welcomes and unanimously supports this application.
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Dr J Geddes
Honiton Surgery
	Honiton Surgery, Marlpits Lane, Honiton EX14 2NY
Construction of first floor extension to provide additional consultation rooms and associated floor space



	15/1893/FUL
The Town Council unanimously objects to this application on the grounds that the proposed access onto the busy A35 trunk road would be unsafe.  The Town Council considers that traffic turning right from the A35 into the proposed application site would present a hazard to road users, often travelling at speed, exiting the sharp bend on the downhill carriageway in the direction of Honiton. 
It was noted that a right hand turn into the nearby Springfield Road is prohibited.  

The Town Council also has concerns about the proximity of the proposed dwelling to the listed Copper Castle and the AONB boundary.

It was agreed that the Planning Committee would submit a budget proposal to reinstate the tollgate  currently stored at the EDDC Manstone depot.


	Mr G Street

	Former SWW Site, Honiton
Proposed new dwelling

          

	15/1878/FUL
Cllr Taylor declared a personal interest as he owns a property nearby.  Cllr Taylor did not vote.
The Town Council unanimously supports this application.


	Mr I Priestley
	69 High Street, Honiton EX14 1PW
Installation of roof light to front roof elevation, construction of replacement store to shop and provision of new access to flat

	15/1811/TRE

The Town Council unanimously objects to this application and queries whether the extent of the proposed work is necessary.  
Signed Chairperson

The Town Council considers that the effect on the garage could be addressed with minimal work to the tree in order to reduce the risk of disease eg. Silverleaf.  
If done carefully, such minimal work to the parts of the tree affecting the garage would not be visible from Battishorne Way and would not be detrimental to the amenity.  The Town Council recommends that any resulting stubs are left in place and that work is only done at the right time of the year ie. early summer, again in order to minimise the risk of disease.

	Mr R Smith
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	9 Linhay Close, Honiton EX14 2BJ

T1, Cherry – raise crown to give 1m clearance around and above the garage.  Reduce dominant lower branches on NE aspect of the tree to raise the crown and balance the tree

                       6th October 2015 



15/108
To note planning decisions, copy letters and correspondence received and to resolve any matters arising
Decision Notices
1. 15/1639/FUL - 21 Northcote Lane, Honiton EX14 1NE – proposed parking area – granted

2. 15/1600/LBC – Portland House, 149 High Street, Honiton EX14 1LJ – replacement window to first floor rear elevation – granted

3. 15/1718/FUL – 162 High Street, Ground Floor, Honiton – replacement of existing timber door and windows with timber windows and door – granted

Other

4. EDDC – new delegated decision making flow charts

5. 15/0895/MFUL – Lilac Haven, Jerrard Close, Honiton – correspondence from the applicant regarding the removal of the proposed pedestrian link from the plans

6. Gittisham Footpath 2 – correspondence from Gittisham Parish Council regarding temporary footpath signage

7. 15/1413/FUL – land to the rear of 147 High Street, Honiton – email from EDDC regarding contributor’s correspondence
Item 6. – the Deputy Town Clerk read the correspondence which was noted.

Item 7. – the Deputy Town Clerk read the email from EDDC.  It was agreed to contact EDDC and to request that the neighbour’s objection should be included before any decision is made on the application 15/1413/FUL.
Late Correspondence
a. 15/0895/MFUL – Lilac Haven, Jerrard Close, Honiton – email clarification from EDDC regarding discussions which led to the removal of the proposed pedestrian link from the amended plans

b. Land at Oaklea – email correspondence from EDDC regarding a proposal for the sale of the land to a private individual

c. Land at Oaklea – copy email from the EDDC Area Manager with a response to the proposal for the sale of the land to a private individual

d. For information - Notice of temporary prohibition of through traffic and parking – A375, Chapel Street, Sidbury – 27 – 30 October for resurfacing – signed diversion route via A375, Heathpark Way, Devonshire Road, Hayne Lane, Honiton

Items b. and c. – the Deputy Town Clerk read the emails with regard to the proposed sale of land at Oaklea to a private individual.  The proposal was discussed and it was unanimously agreed to object strongly to the sale of any open space, particularly when there is an identified shortage of open space in Honiton and no other open space has been offered by way of compensation.  The Town Council supported the comments made by the EDDC Area Manager (Mr T Harris).  The Town Council remains concerned that the sale of this open space would prejudice the protection of other open space within the town.
Signed Chairperson
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The Deputy Town Clerk was instructed to submit the Town Council’s response to EDDC by the deadline of 21st September.

In addition to the above response, the following points were discussed and noted:

· The footbridge which previously linked the open space at Oaklea with the open space adjacent to Dowell Street has not been replaced

· Due to the lack of the footbridge, both sections of open space are now cul de sacs
· The current District Plan shows a yellow strip adjacent to the land under discussion for provision of the Gissage Riverside Walk.  No response from EDDC has been received to date explaining the lack of progress with acquiring land to provide the Riverside Walk with access through to the High Street

It was agreed that the Planning Committee would submit a budget proposal for replacement of the 

footbridge and provision of the section of the Riverside Walk from Oaklea to the High Street.  It was also 

agreed to seek the support of the EDDC Ward Members for the replacement of the footbridge and the 

extension of the Riverside Walk.

15/109
Close of meeting
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.34pm.
Signed Chairperson
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